
 
 
Minutes, March 1, 2016   Reorganization/Regular Meeting  7:00 p.m. 
The regular meeting of the Derry Township Board of Supervisors was called to order in the 
Municipal Building at 5321 Route 982, Derry, PA at 7:00 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited..   
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to adjourn the previous 
meeting. 
Voting:  David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Members present were: Vincent DeCario, David Slifka, and James Prohaska-Supervisors;  

Terry Giannini, Code Enforcement Officer; and Nathaniel Boring,    
Solicitor 

 
Announcements:  Automobiles stored in backyards must have current inspection + registration 
 
The meeting was open to the public: Irene Cinibulk and Joann Cinibulk questioned a tree being 
cut along Main Street and Industrial Boulevard after a recent wind storm, life insurance payable to 
prior Supervisors, and the new LED Street Lights being installed.  A discussion was held.   
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by David Slifka to approve Minutes of 
February 2, 2016.   
Voting:  David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to approve the payroll of 
February 11 and 25, 2016 for payment.   
Voting:  David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by David Slifka to approve the bills of  
February 10 and 24, 2016 for payment. 
Voting:  David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to approve the Treasurer’s 
Report for February 2016. 
Voting:  David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to review the Trainer 
Subdivision located along McFarland Road contingent upon the approval of the  
Westmoreland County Department of Planning: 
 

Approval of this plan does not constitute acceptance of the streets as dedicated and laid out on  
said plan until they are developed to the Township’s specifications at which time formal written  
notice of acceptance of dedication will be delivered by the Derry Township Board of Supervisors  
to the developer. 

 
Voting:  David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by David Slifka to recess until Tuesday, 
April 5, 2016 at 7 p.m. 
Voting:  David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes 
 


